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Mrs. Rancilio’s Room 200
E-mail: arancilio@lsps.org
Phone: (586) 285-8669
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November 5, 2012
Dates to Remember:
November 6th
No School

November 7th and 28th
Early Release 1:54
November 13th
PTC meeting 7:00

November 14th
Great Skate 6:00 

November 21st
½ day 11:25
November 22nd and 23rd
No School Holiday Break

November 26th
BOE meeting 7:30

November 29th and 30th
½ days 11:25

Conferences
SNACK:

PLEASE remember to have your child come to school every day with two Healthy Snacks.   
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Here’s What We Learned This Week:
Math:

Last week, we had our addition and subtraction assessment.  Students who receive an 80% or above on any math assessment are considered proficient.  If your child is below an 80% an alternate assessment will be given at a later date.   Overall the class did very well!      
We are currently working on rounding numbers and estimation.  The rule is numbers 0-4 stay on the floor round down, 5-9 climb the vine; you round up to the highest place value being asked.

For example 9,781 if we are rounding to the nearest thousands, you look to the number on the right which is 7, you then round to 10,000.  
Also, we are continuing to use flashcards for multiplication up to 12 and reviewing addition facts up to 20.  If you need the password for your child for http://extramath.com let me know and I will get that to you for additional practice at home.

Finally, we started working on math journals where students are not only problem solving but writing how they chose to solve the problem and strategies they used to figure out the correct answer.  They can draw pictures, use words to explain their reasoning.  We will continue to do Math journals throughout the school year.
Word Study:

I have noticed more spelling mistakes on the past two spelling tests.  If you or someone in your family could practice for 10 to 15 minutes at home, it would be helpful, thank you for your support!
Reading:
We started reading in small groups last week.  Our focus at this time is fluency and comprehension.  We will be reading both fiction and nonfiction text along with poetry and performing readers’ theaters to the younger grades.
We are continuing to read the story, “The Witches” what can I say it’s hilarious and we 
are really enjoying using our voice while reading this story.  
Writing:

We published our first stories using the complete writing process.  The students wrote about why Michigan is a great place to visit.  Some chose to write a letter to someone out of state while others highlighted all the wonderful things our state has to offer from Michigan Adventures to Mackinaw Island and Greenfield Village to name a few.  We will continue to work on writing narrative pieces for the rest of the semester.  
Science/Social Studies:

In Science, we are starting to learn about forms of energy including heat, electricity, sound and light energy.
In Social Studies, we have been studying economics and how people use resources to fulfill economic wants.  We have been doing several group activities to learn more about natural and capital resources here in Michigan. We will finish up this unit by talking about the role of political scientists and how people interact with the government.  I will be sending home a study guide sometime next week for our first test on Unit 1 

AGENDAS:

Thank you so much for signing your child’s daily agenda.  It is a great resource to check for homework, specials and upcoming events. [image: image4.png]



Additional Notes:

PBS Treat Walk and Halloween Party:

Thank you so much for all of your donations last week.  The students enjoyed the treat walk along with breakfast on Halloween, both days were enjoyable!
HOMEWORK PACKETS:
Math Homework will go home every Monday and is due back on Thursday of the same week.  Language Arts packets are due the following Monday.  I will include the weekly spelling words too.
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